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This is a response under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and disclosed on 19 November 2019 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FOI Ref: OPCC 20-2019 
  
Request: 
 

1)   Which organisation (if any) does the PCC commission to deliver Return Home Interviews for children 
who have been missing?  
  

2)   How many Return Home Interviews were offered by the PCC (or commissioned service) from 1st April 2018 to 
31st March 2019? 
  

3)   How many Return Home Interviews were delivered by the PCC (or commissioned service) from 1st April 2018 
to 31st March 2019? (i.e. the child was actually interviewed) 
  

4)  How many times was child criminal exploitation (CCE), such as county lines, raised as an issue in these Return 
Home Interviews? 
  

5)  Are Return Home Interviews only offered to Looked After Children, or are there other groups that are eligible 
for Return Home Interviews? If so, please list eligible groups. 

 
 
Response: 
 
Section 1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 places two duties on public authorities. Unless exemptions 
apply, the first duty at Section 1(1) (a) is to confirm or deny whether the information specified in a request is 
held. The second duty at Section 1(1) (b) is to disclose information that has been confirmed as being held. 
 

1) Llamau have the current contract which expires on 31st March 2020. They have also just been 
successful in being awarded the future contract from 1st April 2020 for a period of 2 years.  

2) Please see dashboard from Llamau below 
3) Please see dashboard from Llamau below 
4) Please see dashboard from Llamau below 
5) De-Briefs are not limited to Looked After Children.  All children (under 18’s) who are reported to 

Dyfed-Powys Police as being missing are considered by DPP’s Missing Person’s Co-ordinator, and if 
felt to be appropriate they are referred to Llamau for an independent De-Brief.   This is usually 1st 
report of missing, or a number of repeat missing reports (5 in 6 months since the last De-Brief) or 
there is another reason for needing a De-Brief repeated. 
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